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P.C.A.H.A. 2021 - 2022 MEMORANDUM 

 
DATE:  October 20, 2021 
 
TO:   The Presidents, 
  PCAHA Member Associations/Leagues 
 
FROM:  Rick Grant 
  PCAHA President 
 
SUBJECT: POST-GAME HANDSHAKE REPLACEMENT FOR 2021-2022 SEASON 
 
======================================================================== 
 
With the Covid 19 pandemic number of cases continuing to rise, we are requiring that 
the bare-hand handshake, the glove-on handshake and the glove-on fist bump be 
replaced with a Stick Tapping to the opposing team and to the on-ice officials from 
your own blueline. 
 
For example, the game ends, you leave your bench (when allowed to) and celebrate 
the team’s good game with your goalie. Then move to your blueline and face your 
opponents, who will be lining up on their blueline, and begin a stick tap. Then face the 
on-ice officials and repeat. Then proceed to your dressing room (when allowed to). 
 
We ask all PCAHA Minor Hockey Associations pass this information to their teams, until 
further notice. 
 
If you any questions please feel free to contact me. 
 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
cc PCAHA Executive Committee, files 
 


